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Senate handles HB2460.
The potential deadlock on
this anti-SLAPP bill in this
legislative session makes a
compelling story; a story
whose essential elements
connect it to much larger
events in Oregon. 

The right to participate in
the public process, including
a forum like Oregon’s
Future, honestly and with-
out unwarranted fear of
reprisal, is a simple issue of
fairness. In the most elegant
way, this anti-SLAPP legisla-
tion embraces fairness to the
individual while still assuring
fairness to the community.
This is the same dual sense
of fairness that Oregon’s
Future, through its editorial
policy, strives to achieve. It is
in this spirit of fairness that 
I think the legislature should
address the issue 
of SLAPP suits.

Jay Hutchins
Executive Director, Oregon’s Future
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The Future of Oregon, Inc., an educational non-profit, was incorporated in Oregon on 
Jan. 2, 1996 (Registry No. 493870-87) and received federal non-profit status on April 10, 1997.
It publishes Oregon’s Future and is responsible for contracting editorial, printing, and other
services not supplied to the magazine on a volunteer basis; for fund-raising and fiscal 
management; and for the magazine’s general editorial policy.

anced view of issues. The
question of SLAPPs, howev-
er, challenges my editorial
neutrality. As dedicated as I
am to supporting opposing
views, this issue compels me
to take a stand for free
speech. Anything that jeop-
ardizes free speech, and
therefore threatens public
participation in policy deci-
sions, threatens the mission
of Oregon’s Future, its
authors, staff members, and
readers. 

Another thing I have learned
in the course of my duties at
Oregon’s Future is that in
politics there are more than
two sides to almost any issue.
Given this, I encourage
everyone to learn about
SLAPP suits and tell your
representatives and senators
how you feel. I am also very
interested in gathering com-
mentary on the way the

Oregon’s Future encourages
Oregonians to learn how gov-
ernment works. As executive
director of Oregon’s Future,
one of the most important
things I have learned is that,
at least in Oregon, one per-
son can make a difference
and that small group gath-
ered by that individual can
make an even bigger differ-
ence. Recently, I had the
privilege of attending a strat-
egy session with the citizens
committee supporting
HB2460, the anti-SLAPP bill
Joe Landry discusses in this
issue. Since then, when
friends talk about the prob-
lems with our state’s system
of government, I am com-
pelled to tell them that the
only thing wrong with our
system is that they are not
participating.

Oregon’s Future mission
requires that I provide a bal-
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